

DONNAMATHEWS PEAKE COMMISSIONER OF THE REVENUE CLARKE COUNTY

P.O. BOX 67 BERRYVILLE, VIRGINIA 22611

(540) 955-5108 (540) 955-5179 (Fax) dpeake@clarkecounty.gov



March 31,2014

The Honorable Terry McAuliffe

Patrick Henry Building, 3rd Floor

1111 East Broad Street

Richmond, Virginia 23219

Dear Governor McAuliffe:

As the elected Commissioner of the Revenue of Clarke County, I am very concerned that our General Assembly has not passed our state budget. My office and other constitutional offices in this great Commonwealth are considered state-supported. The budget needs to be passed so that not only myself but other elected officials can carry out our duties on behalf of our citizenry.

Failure to pass this budget in a timely manner will have a negative effect for the people of Clarke County. Not to mention our AAA bond rating and other bonds that our local governments have here in Clarke County.

There are many issues facing the Commonwealth I'm just not sure expanding our Medicaid system is one of them. I urge you and the Senate to remove this issue from the budget negotiations and just pass a budget.

Sincerely, Danna Matheus Peake

Donna Mathews Peake

Commissioner of the Revenue

Clarke County, Virginia